
TAC briefed on operation proposals of
outlying island ferry services

The following is issued on behalf of the Transport Advisory Committee:

     The Transport Advisory Committee (TAC) was briefed today (November 26)
on the Government's proposals set out in "The Chief Executive's 2019 Policy
Address" regarding the long-term operation model of outlying island ferry
services. 

     In order to help alleviate the burden of fare increases on ferry
passengers and enhance the financial viability of the ferry services, the
Government will continue to provide Special Helping Measures (SHM) to the six
major outlying island ferry routes (Note 1) and extend the measures to the
eight other routes (Note 2). The established arrangements in the provision of
SHM, including the profit sharing mechanism and mid-term review, will also
apply to the eight routes.

     In addition, the Government will launch a Vessel Subsidy Scheme (VSS) to
replace the fleets of 11 ferry routes (Note 3) and introduce greener vessels
to enhance fleet quality and promote environmental protection.

     The TAC Chairman, Professor Stephen Cheung, said, "Members support the
extension of SHM to cover more outlying island ferry routes and the
introduction of the VSS to encourage use of newer and greener
vessels. Members offered comments on the implementation details of these two
initiatives."

Note 1: The six major routes are "Central – Cheung Chau", "Inter-islands"
between Peng Chau, Mui Wo, Chi Ma Wan and Cheung Chau, "Central – Mui Wo",
"Central – Peng Chau", "Central – Yung Shue Wan" and "Central – Sok Kwu Wan"
routes.

Note 2: The eight other routes are "Aberdeen – Cheung Chau", "Aberdeen – Yung
Shue Wan via Pak Kok Tsuen", "Aberdeen – Sok Kwu Wan via Mo Tat", "Tuen Mun –
Tung Chung – Sha Lo Wan – Tai O", "Discovery Bay – Mui Wo", "Ma Wan –
Central", "Ma Wan – Tsuen Wan" and "Discovery Bay – Central" routes.

Note 3: These 11 routes are the six major routes mentioned in Note 1, as well
as the "Aberdeen – Cheung Chau", "Aberdeen – Yung Shue Wan via Pak Kok
Tsuen", "Aberdeen – Sok Kwu Wan via Mo Tat", "Tuen Mun – Tung Chung – Sha Lo
Wan – Tai O" and "Discovery Bay – Mui Wo" routes.

http://www.government-world.com/tac-briefed-on-operation-proposals-of-outlying-island-ferry-services/
http://www.government-world.com/tac-briefed-on-operation-proposals-of-outlying-island-ferry-services/


Labour Tribunal to open tomorrow

The following is issued on behalf of the Judiciary:

Attention duty announcers, radio and TV stations:

     Please broadcast the following as soon as possible and repeat it at
suitable intervals:

     The Judiciary has announced that the hearings of the Labour Tribunal
will be held as scheduled tomorrow (November 27). 

     Subject to any directions of the presiding Judge or Judicial Officer
concerned, all hearings of the Labour Tribunal originally scheduled from
November 18 to today (November 26) will be refixed to a date and time to be
notified by the Tribunal in due course. All relevant parties to the
proceedings affected should keep in view further notifications by the
Tribunal.

     For enquiries, please call the following hotline during office hours
(8.45am to 1pm and 2pm to 5.30pm, from Monday to Friday):

Labour Tribunal: Hotline: (852) 2625 0020 

     Registries and offices of the Labour Tribunals will also open as usual
at 8.45am tomorrow.

Employer and director fined for
violation of safety legislation

     Wai Yik Logistics Limited and the company's director were fined $70,000
and $50,000 respectively at Fanling Magistrates' Courts today (November 26)
for violation of the Occupational Safety and Health Ordinance. The
prosecutions were launched by the Labour Department.

     The case involved a fatal accident that occurred on April 25, 2019 at a
carpark in Sheung Shui. While a worker was working on the trailer of a truck
loaded with glass panels, he tripped and fell onto the ground with one of the
glass panels. The worker was sent to hospital and passed away four days
later.
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Manager of unlicensed guesthouse fined

     A woman was fined $5,000 at the Eastern Magistrates' Courts today
(November 26) for contravening the Hotel and Guesthouse Accommodation
Ordinance.
      
     The courts heard that in April this year, officers of the Office of the
Licensing Authority (OLA), the Home Affairs Department, inspected a suspected
unlicensed guesthouse on Kam Wa Street in Shau Kei Wan. During the
inspection, the OLA officers posed as lodgers and successfully rented a room
in the guesthouse on a daily basis.
      
     According to the OLA's record, the guesthouse did not possess a licence
under the Ordinance on the day of inspection. The woman responsible for
managing the premises was charged with contravening section 5(1) of the
Ordinance.
      
     A department spokesman stressed that operating or managing an unlicensed
guesthouse is a criminal offence and can lead to a criminal record. Upon
conviction, the offender is liable to a maximum fine of $200,000 and two
years' imprisonment.
           
     The spokesman appealed to anyone with information about suspected
unlicensed guesthouses to report it to the OLA through the hotline (Tel: 2881
7498), by email (hadlaenq@had.gov.hk), by fax (2504 5805) using the report
form downloaded from the OLA website (www.hadla.gov.hk), or through the
mobile application "Hong Kong Licensed Hotels and Guesthouses".

External merchandise trade statistics
for October 2019

     The Census and Statistics Department (C&SD) released today (November 26)
the external merchandise trade statistics for October 2019. In October 2019,
the values of Hong Kong's total exports and imports of goods both recorded
year-on-year decreases, at 9.2% and 11.5% respectively.

     In October 2019, the value of total exports of goods decreased by 9.2%
over a year earlier to $348.5 billion, after a year-on-year decrease of 7.3%
in September 2019. Concurrently, the value of imports of goods decreased by
11.5% over a year earlier to $379.1 billion in October 2019, after a year-on-
year decrease of 10.3% in September 2019. A visible trade deficit of $30.6
billion, equivalent to 8.1% of the value of imports of goods, was recorded in
October 2019.
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     For the first 10 months of 2019 as a whole, the value of total exports
of goods dropped by 5.1% over the same period in 2018. Concurrently, the
value of imports of goods decreased by 7.0%. A visible trade deficit of
$367.5 billion, equivalent to 10.1% of the value of imports of goods, was
recorded in the first 10 months of 2019.

     Comparing the three-month period ending October 2019 with the preceding
three months on a seasonally adjusted basis, the value of total exports of
goods increased by 0.7%. Meanwhile, the value of imports of goods decreased
by 1.7%.

Analysis by country/territory

     Comparing October 2019 with October 2018, total exports to Asia as a
whole went down by 6.4%. In this region, decreases were registered in the
values of total exports to most major destinations, in particular Korea
(-14.5%), India (-10.7%), Vietnam (-10.3%), Japan (-10.1%), the mainland of
China (the Mainland) (-7.3%) and Malaysia (-4.0%). On the other hand,
increases were recorded in the values of total exports to Taiwan (+16.8%) and
Singapore (+4.5%).

     Apart from destinations in Asia, decreases were registered in the values
of total exports to some major destinations in other regions, in particular
the United Kingdom (-22.1%), the USA (-21.1%) and Germany (-17.7%).

     Over the same period of comparison, decreases were registered in the
values of imports from some major suppliers, in particular Korea (-24.7%),
the USA (-23.9%), India (-16.3%), the Mainland (-14.5%), Thailand (-9.5%) and
Singapore (-6.1%). Concurrently, increases were recorded in the values of
imports from Vietnam (+23.4%) and Malaysia (+3.0%).

     For the first 10 months of 2019 as a whole, year-on-year decreases were
registered in the values of total exports to most major destinations, in
particular India (-14.8%), the USA (-13.2%), Germany (-7.8%), the Mainland
(-6.0%), Japan (-4.5%) and Vietnam (-3.8%). However, year-on-year increases
were registered in the values of total exports to Singapore (+5.8%) and
Taiwan (+2.0%).

     Over the same period of comparison, year-on-year decreases were
registered in the values of imports from most major suppliers, in particular
Korea (-25.1%), India (-19.2%), Malaysia (-14.2%), Thailand (-9.9%) and
Singapore (-8.5%). The value of imports from the Mainland also decreased by
5.8%. On the other hand, the value of imports from Vietnam increased by
10.3%.

Analysis by major commodity

     Comparing October 2019 with October 2018, decreases were registered in
the values of total exports of most principal commodity divisions, in
particular "telecommunications and sound recording and reproducing apparatus
and equipment" (by $14.0 billion or -16.9%), "miscellaneous manufactured
articles (mainly jewellery, goldsmiths' and silversmiths' wares)" (by $4.5



billion or -19.6%) and "office machines and automatic data processing
machines" (by $3.8 billion or -9.9%). However, an increase was registered in
the value of total exports of "power generating machinery and equipment" (by
$1.7 billion or 32.8%).

     Over the same period of comparison, decreases were registered in the
values of imports of most principal commodity divisions, in particular
"telecommunications and sound recording and reproducing apparatus and
equipment" (by $17.5 billion or -21.0%), "office machines and automatic data
processing machines" (by $8.2 billion or -22.0%) and "electrical machinery,
apparatus and appliances, and electrical parts thereof" (by $5.8 billion or
-3.8%). However, an increase was registered in the value of imports of "power
generating machinery and equipment" (by $2.2 billion or 38.0%).

     For the first 10 months of 2019 as a whole, year-on-year decreases were
registered in the values of total exports of most principal commodity
divisions, in particular "electrical machinery, apparatus and appliances, and
electrical parts thereof" (by $49.6 billion or -3.7%), "office machines and
automatic data processing machines" (by $46.7 billion or -12.5%) and
"telecommunications and sound recording and reproducing apparatus and
equipment" (by $27.2 billion or -4.3%). However, a year-on-year increase was
registered in the value of total exports of "power generating machinery and
equipment" (by $14.3 billion or 30.4%).

     Over the same period of comparison, year-on-year decreases were
registered in the values of imports of most principal commodity divisions, in
particular "electrical machinery, apparatus and appliances, and electrical
parts thereof" (by $101.2 billion or -6.9%), "office machines and automatic
data processing machines" (by $57.3 billion or -16.4%) and
"telecommunications and sound recording and reproducing apparatus and
equipment" (by $46.2 billion or -7.6%). However, a year-on-year increase was
registered in the value of imports of "power generating machinery and
equipment" (by $14.9 billion or 24.3%).

Commentary

     A Government spokesman said that the year-on-year decline in the value
of merchandise exports accelerated further in October, buffeted by sluggish
global demand and continued US-Mainland trade tensions. Exports to many major
markets registered visible declines.

     Looking ahead, Hong Kong's merchandise export performance will likely
stay weak in the near term, as soft global economic growth and uncertainties
stemming from US trade policies continue to dampen external demand. The
Government will continue to monitor the situation closely.

Further information

     Table 1 at the annex presents the analysis of external merchandise trade
statistics for October 2019. Table 2 presents the original monthly trade
statistics from January 2016 to October 2019, and Table 3 gives the
seasonally adjusted series for the same period.



     The values of total exports of goods to 10 main destinations for October
2019 are shown in Table 4, whereas the values of imports of goods from 10
main suppliers are given in Table 5.

     Tables 6 and 7 show the values of total exports and imports of 10
principal commodity divisions for October 2019.

     All the merchandise trade statistics described here are measured at
current prices and no account has been taken of changes in prices between the
periods of comparison. A separate analysis of the volume and price movements
of external merchandise trade for October 2019 will be released in mid-
December 2019.

     The October 2019 issue of "Hong Kong External Merchandise Trade"
contains detailed analysis on the performance of Hong Kong's external
merchandise trade in October 2019 and will be available in mid-December 2019.
Users can download the publication free of charge at the website of the C&SD
(www.censtatd.gov.hk/hkstat/sub/sp230.jsp).

     Enquiries on merchandise trade statistics may be directed to the Trade
Analysis Section (2) of the C&SD (Tel: 2582 5042). 
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